

Queensway Secondary School

2A Margaret Drive Singapore 149295 Tel: 6474 1421 • 6476 6416 Fax: 6474 1302 Email: qss@moe.edu.sg

19 Feb 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians,

As part of school readiness preparedness, schools have been conducting Home-Based Learning (HBL) for our students. Aside from ensuring that our system is robust and ready to manage such an eventuality, it is also to ensure that students are prepared and know how to access learning even when they cannot come to school as usual.

This year, our school has scheduled HBL for our Sec 1 and 2 students on Monday, 24 February 2020.

All Sec 1 and 2 students will not need to report to school that day. They are to access the HBL timetable and learning instructions document on our school website that day. All HBL assignments are to be completed online in Student Learning Space (SLS). Teachers will follow up with their assignments at the next lesson in school.

For students without access to a laptop at home, School's computer laboratory 1 will be opened for them and teachers are rostered to support their learning. Please report to school as usual and assemble at classroom 6 for morning assembly and temperature check. These students are reminded to bring their thermometer, required stationery and calculator to complete their assignment.

Please understand that this is part of a readiness exercise that schools conduct. You will see that this is scheduled in our School's handbook for our Sec 1 & 2 students that day. All Sec 3 – 5 students will report to school as per normal. Please do not misinterpret this as an event due to COVID-19.

I take this opportunity to also thank all parents/guardians for your support in our efforts to keep our school safe for all staff and students,

Yours sincerely,

Mr Peter Tan Chong Tze

Principal



















